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		The Calvary Messenger
September 6, 2024






		Next Messenger will be sent out September 20, 2024.
If you have questions, contact the church office at 320-235-2508.
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WORSHIP SERVICES
Saturday Chapel Service: 5:30 pm
Sunday: 9 am Service




		[image: A colorful logo with text

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]






			[image: A black background with a black square

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]









			[image: A black background with a black square

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
	[image: A person wearing glasses and smiling

Description automatically generated]


Dear Friends in Christ,
 
There is a jewel of common sense called the “Law of the Minimum.” It states that as soon as a minimum standard for something is set, that soon becomes the maximum standard as well. That is, instead of pursuing excellence we are often more interested in determining what the minimum effort is that we can get by with in any given situation. Whether we’re talking about school work, job performance or chores around the house -  it reflects our natural inclination to slide toward whatever the acceptable minimum is.
 
Unfortunately, the “Law of the Minimum” can also operate in our spiritual lives. That is, over time we can begin to slide toward what we see as the minimum acceptable standard of being considered a disciple of Christ.
 
In Colossians 1:28, Paul says, “It is Jesus whom we proclaim, warning everyone and teaching everyone in all wisdom, so that we may present everyone mature in Christ.” For Paul it was not enough to shoot for the spiritual minimum. Rather, he wants to encourage everyone to continue to grow in faith through worship, prayer, teaching and the study of Scriptures.
 
Here at Calvary, we share that same goal. We pursue great conformity of our life with that of Christ. And it is to that end that we provide a program of Christian education for all ages. As fall arrives, I pray that with the help of the Holy Spirit each one of us will take up the challenge of continued growth in discipleship, which means faithful attendance in worship, involvement in church programs, excitement about children/youth/family activities, and participation in a variety of educational opportunities.
 
While it is true that all we need for salvation is to believe in our Lord Jesus Christ, it is also true that belief also naturally flows into a constantly maturing discipleship; discipleship guided by a continuing study of God’s Word. So may we gladly hear and learn what God has to say to us in the Word of Life…the Bible.
 
With you on the journey…
Pastor Wayne
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		PASTOR AMY'S INSTALLATION
﻿SEPTEMBER 1, 2024
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		NTY
Friday, September 13
12:00 Noon                        
Detective Sergeant, Robbie Braness, from the Kandiyohi County Sheriff's Office, will do a presentation focused on common scams/fraud attempts that seek after our aging generation. It will include common tactics, current trends and tips for prevention.  He has been with the sheriff's office for 16 years and currently oversees the investigations unit, which is comprised of 5 detectives. His unit is responsible for the follow up of fraud investigations.  Please call the church office by Wednesday, September 11th, to register. 

Cost is $7.00, payable the day of NTY. Please pay when you arrive and not at the church office. Cancellations and no-shows will still require payment due to increased food costs.  Thank you. We had over 40 attend our August NTY and hope for another good turnout in September. If any questions, please call Diane Asche at 320-295-8938.
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		Sunday School:
+Rally Sunday / Teacher and Helper installation September 15

+Three volunteers are needed to help with the inflatable toys during the Rally Day festivities. Please contact Pastor Amy

+Anyone interested in TEACHING a Sunday School class, HELPING in a Sunday School class, or being on the SUBSTITUTE TEACHER list, please contact Pastor Amy

+Sunday School classes begin on September 22! Please REGISTER your students through the link on the church website www.calvarywillmar.org

+Three Year Olds and Third Graders will receive BIBLES during 10:15 worship on September 22.  
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﻿PLEASE WEAR NAME TAG
With Pastor Amy joining Calvary, please wear your name tags so she can get to know who you are. Thank you.
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		Confirmation Schedule
+10th Grade Confirmation Class Schedule
           +Wednesdays, September 11, 18, 25
              Pizza in the Friendship Room at 5:45
             Class with Guest Speakers from 6-7:45
           +Wednesday, October 2
            Pictures in the Friendship Room at 5:30
             FAMILY MEAL following pictures (PLEASE RSVP # of
family members who will be joining us for the meal)
+CONFIRMATION SUNDAY, October 6th
           +Meet in the Friendship Room by 10:00
           +Worship Service at 10:15am
                       *Please leave robes on hangers in the Friendship
Room following worship

+6th through 9th Grade Confirmation Class Schedule
           +Begins September 18th! Please REGISTER your students
through the link on the church website
www.calvarywillmar.org

           +Meet in Fellowship Hall from 6:30-7:45
                       +Healthy snacks available
                       +ENCOUNTER Large Group Opening 6:30-6:50
                       +ENGAGE Small Group Discussion 6:50-7:10
                       +MOVE IT Game Time 7:10-7:30
                       +WORSHIP 7:30-7:45 
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WE NEED YOUR HELP!
Lutheran Social Services are in desperate need of personal items for homeless young adults/teenagers who are being helped in our area. Needed items are hairbrushes, hair clip/ties and scrunchies, shampoo and conditioner (regular or small size), deodorant, shave gel, tampons, toothpaste (regular or small), toothbrushes, nail clippers, medicated ChapStick, bug spray, diapers size 5 or 6 and baby wipes. Look for the poster and the bin. We will collect these items through September.               Thank you, Calvary! Social Kindness Committee






	



		Opportunity to Serve the Willmar Community
Calvary is looking for volunteers to help welcome new families to Willmar by moving furniture. This is an opportunity to support Arrive Ministries in their work with refugees in the community. They have the furniture and transportation: our role is just to provide the hands and smiling faces to bring it into a family’s new home, give a warm welcome and make some lasting connections. We are looking for volunteers who would like to help one time or even more than once. If you would like to be contacted when the need arises, or for more information, please contact David Sehloff, (920)809-6888, dsehloff@gmail.com. 
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PLEASE KEEP US POSTED
When you have been hospitalized and then move into a health care facility, please contact the church office to let us know which facility you will be moving in to. The hospitals are not allowed to forward that information to our Pastoral Staff, and they would love to keep in contact with you after your hospitalization.
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STUFF THE BUS DONATIONS
The amazing bus-ful of school supplies has been delivered to the schools, just in time for elementary start date. Thank you, Calvary, for your generous response to this drive. These supplies are badly needed and very much appreciated!
       Social Kindness Committee
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		Creation Care Tip
 Recycle at Work and Home - Make sure paper and plastic recycling bins are conveniently placed near printers, workstations and in break rooms. Make recycling easy by setting up a convenient place at home, perhaps near your trash. (Shredded paper cannot go into the County recycling bins. Look for opportunities to recycle shredded paper in the community or compost it in your garden.)
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GATHER BIBLE STUDY
Gather Bible Study will meet on Wednesday, September 18 at 10:00 am in the Friendship Room. Bring a friend!
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	Favorite song suggestions are always welcome!
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		If you or a loved one would like a pastoral visit (ill, hospitalized, or just because), please contact:

Senior Pastor Dwaine Sutherland
(651) 500-7657 - dsutherland@calvarywillmar.org
Associate Pastor Amy Juel
(320) 282-2225 - ajuel@calvarywillmar.org
Associate Pastor Wayne Kopitzke
(320) 841-1951 - revwayne100@gmail.com

Our pastors are always willing to provide support in time of need.
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		WEEKEND ATTENDANCE

August 24 & 25 - 227
YouTube - 159 households
General Offering - $4,943.40

August 31 & September 1 - 243
﻿YouTube - 103 households
General Offering - $5,545.35
T
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		Worship service is rebroadcast at 10:45 am on KWLM 1340 AM and 96.3 FM
(Vikings game rescinds the broadcast)  

TV broadcast on WRAC channel 181:
Tuesdays at 6:30 pm, Sundays 1:00 pm & 8:00 pm

YouTube channel: Calvary Lutheran Church Willmar
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﻿Announcements and other items for The Messenger are due by Wednesday at noon to be included in Friday's newsletter. Thank you!
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			Calvary Phone: 320-235-2508 
Calvary E-mail: calvarylutheran@calvarywillmar.org 
 Calvary Website: www.calvarywillmar.org
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collecting ink cartridges as
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However, you may drop your
used cartridges off at Target.

get evolved!
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WHY SINGING IS BAD FOR YOU
(and why you shouldn’t stop doing i

People don’t often talk about the downsides of singing. Yes, we bang on about the
health benefits, social aspects, etc. but seldom mention the bad bits.

Here are 7 terrible things that might happen to you if you start singing.

1. singing can become addictive — once you start singing, it’s very hard to stop.
It’s such an enjoyable activity that you will start noticing it everywhere and
begin to take every opportunity you can to sing.

2. singing takes up valuable time — you start by joining a choir once a week,
then you do concerts at the weekends, then all those social events, and that great
weekend workshop ... before you know it, it’s taken over your whole life.

3. you will abandon your friends and family — and spend more time with your new
singing chums and on the tour bus and in the pub after the concert (and after weekly
rehearsals). You’ll also be listening to more CDs on your own, checking out YouTube
videos, learning lyrics, etc. No time left for family and friends at all.

4. you will become unbearable to live with — singing makes you so happy
that you will wear a constant smile and be humming along all day long ina
state of bliss, much to the annoyance of everyone you live with
(who will be insanely jealous).

5. singing stops you sleeping — after rehearsal or performance you will be so
buoyed up with enthusiasm and joy that you will find it hard to come down
off Cloud 9. Not only that, but you'll have all those wonderful tunes
bouncing around inside your head. Sleep - who needs it??!!

6. you will spend more money — nice new costume for the next gig, more CDs,
songbooks, weekend workshops, maybe even a musical instrument.

7. you might lose your job — for some people singing takes over their lives entirely and
they end up singing the whole time. They turn professional or start leading a choir of
their own, and before they know it, they have a new career.

So be warned: approach singing with caution. Once you start you might not be able to
stop. And it’s like a virus which you can easily pass onto someone else. Remain alert at
all times in case the bug gets you!

o 2 Chris Rowbury's website: chrisrowbury.com 9
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See Naomi Baker for more info.
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A light lunch will be provided beginning at 11:00am

Current planned activities are:
-Cleaning the sanctuary and chapel (Worship Committee)

-Cleaning up the outdoor Calvary property (Creation Care)

-Assembling Activity Kits for Camp Noah (Social Kindness)

-Assembling *Goodie Boxes (Social Kindness)
*If you know of someone going out into the work force or furthering
their education after high school, send their address to
nbaker@calvarywillmar.org or drop it off at the church office and
we will mail them a personally packaged goodie box! Please do this
by September 1st so we can prepare. Thanks!

Helpers are welcome (and needed) for ALL activities!




